Dear Centennial Students:

We know that many of you are waiting for guidance appointments regarding timetable changes. Please be patient. Guidance counsellors have resolved over 100 requests but still have close to 200 remaining with new ones still being made.

PLEASE REFRAIN FROM EMAILING OR GOING TO GUIDANCE TO ASK WHEN YOUR APPOINTMENT WILL BE DEALT WITH.

They are being handled in order of importance and everyone will eventually be seen.

We recognize that some students may have courses in their schedule that they did not choose.

Reasons you have courses that you did not choose:

- Courses were cancelled after you made your selections
- Some courses conflicted with other courses in your schedule
- Some courses were full

If issues arose, in order to ensure students had a complete timetable, priority was given to:

- 1. Keeping students on track with graduation requirements and grade level compulsory courses.
- Keeping courses that are University or College requirements in your schedules.
- 3. Keeping 6 Grade 12U/M level courses if it looked like you were on track for University.
- 4. Using alternates or courses that are similar.
- 5. In limited and extreme circumstances, some students were placed in the only courses that had space at the time.

If you are in Grade 12, and on track for graduation you may have been granted a spare if we could not fit one of your alternates.

Remember that most classes are full and a timetable change may not be possible for elective courses. Many opportunities were given to students

last school year to review and change course requests, but at this time changes may not be able to be made.

All students who requested a guidance appointment will be seen in order of priority in the coming days. Please respect that our Guidance Counsellors are working as quickly as they can to see students and resolve timetable issues.

Mrs. Zonneveld

Principal